MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP 8 July 09 (at the Presbytery)

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Mary Barry, Ann Whitfield.

Apologies:
Geraldine Bebb

Father Harney opened the meeting with a prayer.

Parish School Gala on 11 July.

· Mass will be celebrated with Father Harney and Father H.

· Ashley Jackson will be introduced by Father Harney.  A gift will be presented to him and his wife. 

· The commemorative booklet will be on sale next to the Fairtrade stall.

· The First Communion children will take part in the Offertory procession, remain on the altar and return to their parents at the sign of peace.

150th Anniversary Mass on 15 August.

· Invitations have been sent (10 replies so far plus 3 unable to attend).

· The Mass booklet is drafted now.  A long arm stapler will be needed from school.

· The Liturgy Group will meet on 16 July to organise readers, altar servers and eucharistic ministers.

· Peter Neal will liaise with Paul Cotterill re sound technology.

· Ann Hall will prepare reserved seats and space for wheelchair users and Tim Thorpe will take photographs.

· Procession from Deepcar: please see attached email from John Donnelly.  There are a number of issues which call into question the safety of the walkers.  It was therefore agreed that 15 adults will undertake the procession on the footpaths only, not the roads.  Marianne will compile a list of participants.

· The Brass Band will be asked to play on the lawn for an hour, not take part in the procession as previously arranged.

Parish Retreat on Sunday 27 September.

A family reflection day provides the opportunity to make some time for ourselves, our own family, our community family and our parish family.

We will step back from our busy world just to ‘be’, rather than always ‘doing’.

This year, we are celebrating 150 years of St Ann’s Parish.  Treat yourself to a day of laughter, thought, reflection, discussion and prayer.

Who is this day for?  We welcome anyone who is reading this.  Children and adults of all ages will enjoy the day. This is a unique experience where families can come together as one Christian family.  Single and elderly people are just as welcome as everyone else. 

Timetable:

10 to 10.30am

Welcome and Refreshments

10.30 to 10.45am

Introduction from Mary Barry

10.45 to 12.15pm

Children’s Workshops

10.45 to 12.15pm

Adults’ Workshops

12.15 to 1.15pm

Shared Lunch with the Family

1.15 to 2.30pm

Children’s Workshop

1.15 to 2.30pm

Adults’ Workshop

3 to 4pm


Celebration of Mass

Flyers will go out to the school and parish early September.  

Please note: the mass at school on the day replaces the parish Sunday Masses.  There will be Saturday evening Mass on the previous day at St Mary’s.  

If anyone requires transport, this can be arranged.

Ask Clare Lees if she will run a children’s group.

Mary Barry will ask Sue Tym for a copy of the DVD before the next forum.

Mary Barry will contact Father O’Leary re planning.

Date of next meeting: Monday 20 July in the church hall.  Marianne will email group.
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